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Dear Parent           
                                          
Keeping in Touch 
 
Year 11 
I want to start with a well done to the Year 11 students, the year group as a whole are working 
really hard towards their upcoming examinations. Year 11s can regularly be found in additional 
study support sessions before school, after school and during most lunchtimes.  I need to also add 
a big thank you to the staff who give up so much of their time to work with the students.  
 
Attendance to Parent Evenings 
Since Christmas, we have had Subject Evenings for all year groups. I want to thank parents for 
coming along to these. Our attendance levels were the highest we have ever had. It was great to 
see so many parents in school on those evenings. Remember if you do have any concerns, please 
contact subject teachers or Heads of Year to discuss them ς please do not feel that you have to 
ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ 
 
Class Charts 
Please remember to use Class Charts to find out key information about your students, such as 
rewards, behaviour and attendance. From September 2019, all homework and detentions will 
only be recorded by teachers on Class Charts ς students will have their own recording system, this 
will either be a planner or academic diary; however this will only be for students to record their 
own personal reminders or additional notes from a lesson. It is therefore important that all 
students and parents have access to their Class Charts accounts. Reminder information of log on 
details can be issued if requested. 
 
We will be trialling this system from Easter 2019 ς so if you or your child need a reminder of your 
log in details to Class Charts, please contact school, or ask your child to request information from 
their form tutor. 
 
World Book Week ς Dan Walker/Bali Rai 
Well done to the library team who organised so many events for World Book Day. Approximately 
£900 was raised through the non-uniform day and other fundraising events. Lots of teachers looked 
fantastic as well in their World Book Day outfits (see the photograph below). This money will be 
used to purchase new books for the library. We are always getting new requests for books from 
students; it will be great to get them ordered.  
 
As part of World Book Day we also had two authors in school to speak to the students. Dan Walker, 
author of the Sky Thieves series, came in and spoke to the whole of Year 7 and a number of Year 8 
students went to Long Eaton School to meet author Bali Rai. An amazing experience for all involved. 
 
 
 



Dress code and PE Kit 
Please be aware that the dress code must be followed at all times. A particular issue at the moment 
is trainers being worn by students, trainers (including plain black ones) must not be worn to school. 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƪƛǊǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ нέ ǎƘƻǊǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ above the knee, not tight or 
made of a stretchy material. I am happy to check any item of uniform before you spend any money 
on clothing. Please do not let your child tell you that it will be acceptable as it is what everyone else 
wears.   
 
Please also be aware that students are not allowed piercings apart from ear piercings and need to 
be wearing the correct colour tie and school blazer in school at all times. Staff will allow students 
to take blazers off in lessons as the weather becomes warmer. 

To ensure students were warm over the Winter period, when outside in PE lessons, we introduced 
a new jumper early that is available to buy. They are a great investment and are fleece lined so nice 
and warm and your son or daughter will be able to use them year after year. The jumpers can be 
purchased from Morleys school wear in Chaddesden. In relation to the PE outdoor kit currently, we 
ask that no hooded tops or colours other than black are worn please but layering up using items 
like black long sleeve tops or 'skins' are recommended. 

We are currently reviewing the school PE kit and there will be amendments to the PE kit in 
September. Once these have been confirmed, I will send out more details.  

Cycling 
We are still monitoring the behaviour of students cycling to and from school at the moment. All 
students with bikes have been warned that poor behaviour on bikes to and from school will lead 
to a lifetime ban on the use of their bike. 
 
INSET Days: 
As soon as the calendar has been finalised for 2019-2020, I will send it out. I can confirm that the 
school will use Friday 6th September as an INSET day, so students will return to school after the 
summer holiday on Monday 9th September. A reminder as well that the final INSET day for this 
academic year is on Friday 21st June.  
 
Yours faithfully  

 
Zoe House 
Headteacher 

 
World Book Week ς Staff Photograph 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR STUDENTS AND PARENTS 
 

2018-2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

 

THE SCHOOL YEAR 
Spring Term Monday 7th January ς Friday 12th April 

Summer Term Monday 29th April ς Thursday 25th July 

Half Term Holiday Monday 27th May ς Friday 31st May 

May Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT AND TRAINING DAYS 
INSET Day 5 Friday 21st June 

 
 
 

EVENTS AND MEETINGS 
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Year 7 Grade Reports issued Friday 12th April 

Year 7 Exams Begin Monday 1st July 

Year 7 Form Tutor Evening (Reports issued) Thursday 18th July 

Year 8 Grade Reports issued Friday 12th April 

Year 8 Exams Begin Monday 1st July 

Year 8 Form Tutor Evening (Reports issued) Thursday 18th July 

Year 9 Grade Reports issued Friday 12th April 

Year 9 Trial Exams Begin Tuesday 7th May 

Year 9 Form Tutor Evening (Reports issued) Thursday 18th July 
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Year 10 Subject Evening (Grade Reports issued) Tuesday 30th April 

Year 10 Revision Evening Thursday 23rd May 

Year 10 Trial Exams Begin Monday 17th June 

Year 10 Form Tutor Evening (Reports issued) Thursday 18th July 

Year 11 Subject Evening (Reports issued) Wednesday 10th April 

Year 11 GCSE Exams Begin Monday 13th May 

Year 11 Leavers Celebration Ceremony Tuesday 11th June 

Year 11 Prom Friday 21st June 

Skills Academy Student Progress Evening Tuesday 30th April 



       
          
          Lees Brook Sport 

 
Derby City Schools Gymnastics Competition - Wednesday 12th December 
Congratulations to the gymnasts who represented Lees Brook at the Derby City Schools 
gymnastics competition on Wednesday 12th December. 
 
Students included Aleah Boot, Florence Hayden, Amber Burnett, Melissa Meredith and Bethany 
Loomes. 
 
Aleah Boot - 1st place (Level 1) 
Amber Burnett - 2nd place (Level 1) 
Florence Hayden - 3rd place (Level 2) 
 
 
 
 
Year 7 and Netball teams 
We have had a fantastic season so far with our 
netball teams. The girls have demonstrated 
excellent commitment to developing their 
skills through regularly attending practices 
and this is now being seen with successful 
match results. Keep up the good work girls 
and get ready for our tournaments next half 
term! 

 
 

 
 
Year 7 Indoor Sports hall Athletics Winners ς Wednesday 23rd January 
A huge congratulations to the Year 7 boys and girls team that successfully won the Derby City 
Indoor Sports hall Athletics Competition. Both teams have now fully qualified for the 
Derbyshire County Finals which is to be held at Derby indoor Arena on Pride Park in March.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Derbyshire Schools Cross Country 
Both Year 11 students were in the top 20's so performed to an 
excellent ability despite extremely cold and very muddy 
conditions.   

 
 
 
    
 
        

 



 
 
           
 
          Y10/Y11 Rewards Trip ς Swadlincote Ski Centre - Monday 17th December 

Forty two Year 10 students and nineteen Year 11 students went to Swadlincote Ski centre to take 
part in skiing, tubing and tobogganing. All students enjoyed the opportunity to take part in this 
exciting rewards trip and behaviour was exemplary throughout the entire trip. Some of the 
students had previously been to the ski centre, and for others it was their first experience. It was 
brilliant to see all students develop their skills and gain more confidence in skiing over the course 
of the day, regardless of whether they had any prior experience or were a complete beginner. 

 
 
Year 10 Ideas4Careers Workshops 
On Tuesday 18th and Thursday 20th December last term, sixty Year 10 students took part in three 
workshops relating to careers and employment in the future. 
 
In the ϥ²ƘŀǘΩǎ aȅ [ƛƴŜΚϥ workshop students interviewed working people to find out what line of 
work they were in.  The workshop allowed the students to broaden horizons of local jobs and the 
range of skills, qualities and qualifications needed to do these jobs. This was followed up by 'The 
Apprentice' workshop and involved students working in groups of 6 with an employer to design 
and make a fashion product using a range of craft materials. Each group then had to pitch their 
design and product to 'Lord and Lady Sugar' aka Mr McColgan and Miss Mosley, before an 
eventual winner was declared. The workshop allowed students to develop team work skills and a 
range of employability skills as well as being lots of fun. 
  
The 'Know Your Potential Employer' workshop allowed students to develop their digital careers 
literacy skills. The students had to research a local company who were recruiting new employees 
and find out as much as they could about that company in preparation for an interview. They also 
became aware of how employers use social media to shortlist and recruit new employees and the 
need to be careful how they present themselves on these platforms. 
 
Richard Smith from 'Ideas4Careers UK Ltd' who facilitated the workshops was high in his praise 
for our students. He wrote to the school after the event commenting that: 
 
'The students were amazing and really threw themselves headlong in to the workshops and look 
to have got a lot out of them. Their behaviour was excellent and are a real credit to the school. 
The employers equally enjoyed the events and were impressed by the calibre of the young people. 
I look forward to being in Lees Brook sometime in the future' 
 
The students who took part are to be congratulated on their excellent engagement and thanks is 
due to 'Ideas4Careers' and the local employers for delivering such a fantastic set of workshops. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



KS3 School Choir visit to Asda ς Thursday 20th December 
A group of KS3 and KS4 students had a fabulous afternoon at Spondon Asda, just before breaking 
up for the Christmas holidays. Here they sang festive songs to raise money for The Revive Centre, 
a community charity in association with Spondon Asda and one of our GCSE Music students 
performed as a soloist both singing and on the guitar. 
                                    
       

 

Students get an insight into the Rail Industry ς Thursday 10th and Tuesday 15 January 
On Thursday 10th and Tuesday 15th January during morning lessons students in Year 9 took part 
in workshops about ǘƘŜ wŀƛƭ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜŘ ōȅ Ψ[ŜŀǊƴ ōȅ 5ŜǎƛƎƴΩ ς a company who use a range 
of innovative and creative methods to engage and motivate learners especially in subject areas 
like Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM). The Workshops were broken into 
three separate one hour sessions in a rotation format. 
 
²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ м ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōǊŜŀǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƭ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ǎŜƎƳŜƴǘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨaŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ 
9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΩ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƭ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŀƴd the 
routes to follow to become a Rail Engineer. This was done in the form of an interactive quiz with 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ΨvǳƛȊŘƻƳΩ ƘŀƴŘǎŜǘǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ Ǌŀƛƭ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ 
questions. After each question, they looked at the answer data to see if they had answered 
correctly and why they chose a particular answer. They were then provided with the correct and 
more detailed answer. 
 
Workshop 2 was all about innovation and use of technology in rail industry. The students worked 
in small teams and were given an information card about one particular area related to the rail 
industry and challenged to design an app that would improve customer experience of using trains. 
They were provided with a booklet to help prompt their design and finally had to present their 
design to the rest of the group. There were several innovative designs put forward and one that 
the facilitators were particularly impressed with was an app to improve the experience of people 
with sight impairments using trains. 
 
Workshop 3 looked at the other skills needed to work in the rail industry and how to get them. 
This was delivered through a facilitated group discussion, ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǘŜŀƳǿƻǊƪ ΨwƻōƻǘƛŎǎΩ 
based problem solving activity. The workshop concluded with a short reflection about what skills 
the students used in that activity, how they could improve or better utilise their skills to improve 
the outcome and which of these skills transfer to the rail industry. 
 
As a result of taking part in the Workshop a small group of Year 9s who really excelled at the 
workshops will go on to take part in an iRail showcase event at Pride Park later this term. 
 



Year 9 AmbassadorsΩ visit to the National Holocaust Memorial Centre ς Monday 14th January 
In preparation for Holocaust Memorial week a group of Year 9 students were invited by Derby 
City Council to go to the Holocaust Memorial Centre. We listened to a Holocaust survivor who 
recounted her story of how, when she was a girl, her family was persecuted and then forced to 
split up and flee Germany in search of a safe place to live. Her story was harrowing, she lived in 
constant fear of being discovered and relying on the kindness and bravery of others who hid them 
from the Nazis.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Y10 NCFE Graphic Packaging Visit ς Thursday 17th and Friday 18th January 
Year 10 NCFE Graphic Design students visited Graphic Packaging International, Coalville where 
they had an insight in to the world of Graphic Design. They had a talk explaining the concepts of 
Graphic Design and the processes involved, along with the opportunity of asking the designers, 
managers and HR questions about the company, career pathways and their roles. We were also 
lucky enough to be given a tour of the print factory where students could see first-hand the 
manufacturing processes in action. This insight will give the students great knowledge to 
complete part of their controlled assessment. 
 

                
                        
 



 
Year 11 CV writing Workshops - Thursday 17th January  
All Year 11 students completed a two hour workshop on how to write a good quality CV. Students 
were given advice and guidance by actual employers from a range of fields, this helped them 
understand pitfalls and best practice of CV writing. As students begin to focus on their next steps 
after Lees Brook, developing important employability based skills like CV writing is vital.  Students 
commented that this session was valuable as they were able to have an employer insight into 
their CV.   They also gave important information about what needs to be included to ensure their 
CV stands out from others.  Thank you to all the businesses that supported this event from a wide 
range of businesses including Bombardier, Rolls Royce, Derby City Council, Toyota, DANCOP and 
many more, without employersΩ amazing support these events could not take place. 
 
 
Homopoly Testing Day - Year 8 ς Friday 18th January 
The Homopoly project continues to work towards an inclusive education for all with a focus on 
LGBT+. As part of the project the school is involved in developing many resources that will be used 
across Europe in schools to contribute towards a better understanding of homosexuality.  Year 8 
students came off timetable for three lessons to have these resources delivered to them by their 
classroom teachers. Students were fully engaged in lessons and displayed a very mature 
approach, raising many questions and discussions in their classes. In one group a student said that 
they would not have thought about some of the issues had it not been for the lesson.   
 
Derby University Lecturer, Fiona Shelton and Assistant Head, Laura Turner from Merrill observed 
all lessons with Miss Kendall to look at engagement and resources delivered. They were 
ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ōǳǘ their willingness to learn and help those 
around them.  
 
 
Y9 Progression Pathways Workshops ς Derby University ς Monday 21st and Friday 25th January 
The whole of Year 9 spent a morning at Derby University on either 21st or 25th January. They 
completed a Progression Pathways Workshop which was designed for them to see routes 
forwards in education after completing their GCSE. The workshop enabled them to start working 
on a plan to achieve the qualifications they would require for their chosen careers. As part of the 
experience, students were given a tour of the university to see both the academic and social 
facilities on offer. The students enjoyed the experience and the timing of the workshop 
complimented the options process at school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Y8 - TomorrowΩǎ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ς Thursday 24th January 
Ψ[ŜŀǊƴ ōȅ 5ŜǎƛƎƴΩ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ wƻƭƭǎ wƻȅŎŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ŀ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ǘƻ a targeted 
group of Year 8 students on Thursday 24th January.  The theme of the session focused on what 
engineers do and how their work affects our lives.  The students rotated around a series of three 
practical workshops and through these activities they were given information highlighting the 
skills required to become a modern engineer while improving their awareness of engineering 
locally and globally. 
 
In the IEngineer workshop students were challenged to complete a hands-on, interactive robotic 
engineering challenge, testing their solutions in a head-to-ƘŜŀŘ άǊƻōƻǘ ǊŜƭŀȅέΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ 
highlighted the key engineering skills of teamwork and problem solving. 
 
The Engineering X Factor workshop shattered the myths that surround engineering using a variety 
of hands-on challenges and brain-teasers. This session highlighted to students the key skills and 
the qualifications required to follow a career in engineering. Students were shown that there are 
a variety of ways to follow a career in the many and varied disciplines of engineering including 
apprenticeships and through engineering degrees at universities. 
 
The Drawing Board workshop encouraged students to create an innovative product or solution 
linked to the local community and working in small teams they had to present their ideas to their 
peers. 
 
The students were fully engaged in the workshops and were very positive in their feedback after 
ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ Ψ[ŜŀǊƴ ōȅ 5ŜǎƛƎƴΩ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƘƛƎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ƻƴ 
the level of engagement by the students.  
 
Engineering is an area where there are significant skill shortages in the UK and the focus for the 
school in providing these opportunities is hopefully to inspire students to look at these areas 
when choosing their future options. 
  
 
KS4 Vet Science talks - Monday 28th January  
Students in Year 9, 10 and 11 that had expressed interest in progressing into the field of Veterinary 
Science or working in Animal Care had the opportunity to speak to and question a current Vet 
Physio. Students gained information about what it takes to achieve success in this aspirational 
career and what the day to day job involves, as well as routes of entry to that career. 
 
 
Y9 ς ΨYour Choice PresentationΩ ς Wednesday 30th January 
On Wednesday 30th January, all Year 9 students were involved in the 'Your Choice' presentation. 
Guest speakers talked to students about decisions they had made and how it affected their life.  
Students were able to listen first hand to choices that these adults had made and how it had 
shaped their lives. It was an emotive afternoon but hopefully, allowed our students to reflect on 
the life they want and what it takes to get there! 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Y9 - WW1 History Trip ς 31st January 
On 31st January, 30 Year 9 students braved the cold to travel 
to the Staffordshire Regiment Museum as part of our study 
of World War One in History. They were able to try 
uniforms, handle weapons and tour the reconstructed 
trench. We also visited the National Memorial Arboretum, 
viewing a number of memorials dedicated to those who 
fought for our country. The experience gave students a 
greater understanding of the hardships suffered by those 
who fought and the sacrifices made. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
On 1st February 2019 we celebrated National Number Day alongside thousands of other schools 
nationwide to raise as much money and awareness for the NSPCC. During the week prior to 
Number Day students were updated on all that the NSPCC has to offer young people and what to 
do if they or their friends need support. All forms competed to raise the most amount of money 
through donations or events throughout the week. There was a cake sale to raise further money 
and all the cakes were donations made or bought by youngsters and staff. 
 
We are pleased to announce that we raised more money than last year raising a total of £248.78. 
Thank you to everyone who donated their time or money to the charity and anyone who joined 
in. 
 
 



 
Student visit to entertain Cavendish 
Close Primary School pupils - Tuesday 5th 

February 
On the 5th February 2019 some students 
took a trip to Cavendish Close Primary 
School to perform to Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 in 
an assembly. This was an excellent 
morning filled with performances from 
our very own Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 students. 
The last piece performed was 'Count on 
me' by the KS3 Lees Brook Choir and the 
pupils from Cavendish Close Primary 
School all sang along.  
 

 
Big Bang Bombardier visit ς Wednesday 6th February 
On Wednesday 6th February, the Big Bang Regional winners visited Bombardier in Derby, to test 
their idea in a "real life" situation.  The staff from Bombardier were very accommodating and 
helpful, and the students were able to test and photograph their idea on one of the new trains 
being made at the site. The students were impeccably behaved as usual and the visit was both 
extremely useful and insightful. 
 
This testing of our idea has led to further developments and an improved product that we are 
now taking to the Big Bang Final on 13th and 14th of March. We would like to thank Bombardier 
for their continued support in the development of our project and look forward to continued 
collaboration in the future. 
 
 
Music Production workshop - Thursday 7th February  
Eyez the rapper and Max Wheeler who created VIP Studios, which is an online music technology 
composition software, came in to school on Thursday 7th February.  
 
Students from Year 7 and 8 were enthused to have their very own workshop with Derby's finest 
rapper 'Eyez' and Max Wheeler who performed in both sessions. Here, students were able to 
write rap lyrics, create their own grime drum beats and have a go at free styling on the 
microphone with Eyez, it was a great morning had by all. 
 
 
Y11 ς National Apprenticeship Service Presentation ς 7th February 
All students in Year 11 were lucky enough to have an interesting and informative assembly 
delivered by The National Apprenticeship Service. The assembly included information about what 
apprenticeships are, the different types and expected pay, as well as direct feedback from a 
recently qualified electrician who had qualified through an apprenticeship. The assembly was 
followed by workshops aimed at students who have expressed interest in partaking in 
apprenticeships and gave further detail on how to find apprenticeships as well as the application 
process. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Skills Academy Health & Social Care visit to Gables Care Home ς 7th February 
The Health and Social Care group visited The Gables Care Home as part of their course.  The 
students really enjoyed the visit and it has given them a really good insight into working in a care 
centred environment for elderly people.  They learnt about policies and procedures and how what 
they have been learning is implemented on a daily basis, including how the care home runs.   
 
The students learnt that working with older people is something they had not really thought 
about doing as a career, but since the visit a couple have changed their minds and it is a possibility 
they may want to explore in the future. The students found they could communicate with the 
residents and found the residents glad to have visitors. It was a worthwhile visit and we have 
established a good working relationship with the care home and are going to arrange some 
further activities.   A couple of the students have expressed an interest in doing some work 
experience there.  Lees Brook already had links to the care home and this visit has further 
strengthened these. 
 
 
Technology Faculty 
The Technology faculty are pleased to announce the 3D Printer is now up and running and being 
used with GCSE Design and Technology students, along with other Computer Aided 
Manufacturing machines such as the laser cutter and CAM sewing machine being used across all 
school years. 
 
The Technology department are also trying to reduce the amount of new plastics being bought 
by the school due to the huge environmental issues linked to them, which is increasingly being 
seen in the media.   Miss Siviter would love to know if any local manufacturing factories have 
waste acrylic that could be used, which would otherwise be disposed of, to help educate students 
on reusing and the effect plastics have on landfill and the world around them.  
 
 
Years 7/8/9 ς Derbyshire School Book Awards ς Derby University ς 13th February 
During the Autumn 2 and Spring 1 term the Lees Bookers Book group have been taking part in the 
Derbyshire School Book Awards.  The group have been meeting once a week and discussing the 6 
books along with taking part in various activities.  On Wednesday 13th February we went along 
to Derby University for the DSBA Final Event where we were joined by other schools from around 
Derbyshire.  The winner of the award was the book 'Shell' which was written by Paula Rawsthorne, 
who we were lucky enough to meet on the day along with the runner up, Dan Walker.  
 
 
Y10 ς Health Care Insight Day ς 13th February 
A targeted group of Year 10 students attended an event to gain hands on experience into the 
Medical and Health Care professions at the University of Derby. The day included a tour of the 
fantastic facilities at the Kedleston Road Campus, Q and A with industry experts, as well as 
students being  able to pick sessions based on their interests, with Adult Nursing, Mental Health 
Nursing, Diagnostic Radiotherapy and Biomedical Health all being available. These types of 
experiences are so valuable to students and was of great interest to all who took part. 
 
 
 
 



Ψ¦ƴǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎΩ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ¢ǊƛǇ to the Curve Theatre, Leicester ς Thursday 14th February 
Year 10 and 11 GCSE Drama students were invited to watch a performance of Ψ¢ƘŜ ¦ƴǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎΩ 
by Frantic Assembly at the Curve Theatre, Leicester.  The Unreturning explores the profound 
effect that war has on young lives, and asks - what does coming home really mean? What is home? 
And when experience has shattered you into a million pieces, will home help to put you together 
again, or treat you as an ugly truth it does not want to confront?   
 
 
Y11 ς GCSE Music ς Performance coursework recording ς 14th February 
The GCSE Music students performed their solo and ensemble performances on the 14th February 
for 30% of their GCSE Music course marks. All students worked very hard and have shown great 
progress in their chosen instrument since their November performance mocks. Thank you to Mr 
Culling and Mr Brown for their participation and support on the day. 
 
 
Design & Technology Rolls Royce visit ς 15th February 
30 Year 9 students visited Rolls Royce in Derby, with the intention of inspiring the next generation 
of engineers, and to learn about the apprenticeship opportunities available. Students had the 
pleasure of having a tour of the museum and a tour of the Apprentice Workshop, where the 
students were encouraged to ask the apprentices lots of questions. In the afternoon the students 
were asked to test their design skills, to design a plane, following a specific criteria, test it and 
present their idea to the group. The visit was hugely informative and enjoyed by all. 
 
 

5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ 
A record number of students 
are working towards the Duke 
ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 
at Lees Brook Community 
School, making us one of the 
largest providers in the city. 
 
This year, 115 students enrolled 
onto the Bronze Award and 25 
students are working towards 
their Silver Award, bringing the 
total number to 140 - a record 
for the school. 
 

 
An important part of the award is the volunteering section, allowing participants to give back to 
their community whilst developing key employability skills.  The school was recently presented 
with an award recognising the 1,027 hours its students had spent volunteering in the local 
community, during 2018. 
 
Every child at Lees Brook Community School is given the opportunity to complete the award. To 
make this affordable to more children, the school provides expedition equipment for the students 
to use and in 2018, with help from Derby Lions and the Rotary Club, they were able to purchase 
more tents and rucksacks. This year, we are fund raising to purchase even more equipment to 
cater for the growing numbers of students taking part.


